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Gutschow, Taylor

From: Karlecke, Jason C. <KarleckeJ@pbso.org>
Sent: Friday, March 10, 2023 8:35 PM
To: Gutschow, Taylor; Nicodemo, Philip
Cc: Johnson, Jason R.; Fox, Adam H; Moody, Maria R
Subject: Two March 2023 Agency Inspections on 80-006478
Attachments: March 2023 AI for 80-006478.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated outside of FDLE. Please use caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or 
responding to this email. 

   
Greetings, 
 
On 3/10/2023, during the first March 2023 Agency Inspection of CMI Inc. Intoxilyzer 8000 S/N: 80-006478 I 
had a reading of .007 on the Alcohol Free Subject Test.  
 
Just prior to blowing into 80-006478 I was standing next to the sink/counter area, just outside the BAT 
Technician’s bathroom. Lysol had been heavily used in the BAT Technician’s bathroom by the previous shift. I 
closed the bathroom door prior to starting my agency inspections in order to block the Lysol fumes. Prior to 
blowing the alcohol free sample for 80-006478, I could still smell Lysol fumes while I was near the closed 
bathroom when retrieving a mouth piece from the sink/counter area. This in turn caused a .007 reading during 
the Alcohol Free Subject Test. This occurred because I breathed in Lysol fumes that have an ethanol alcohol 
concentration 58.00% contaminating my breath/alcohol free sample.  
 
I recognized what had occurred because this has happened before. I immediately moved my testing supplies 
away from BAT Technician’s bathroom, then notified FDLE/ATP Quality Assurance Manager Philip 
Nicodemo of what had occurred via phone, advised Mr. Nicodemo that I would complete the current Agency 
Inspection of 80-006478 and conduct a retest on it to ensure it was functioning properly, in proper calibration, 
and in compliance with Florida Administrative Code (FAC) 11D-8. Mr. Nicodemo concurred with my 
assessment of what had occurred and agreed with my plan of action. 
 
Upon completion of my first Agency Inspection of 80-006478, I verified the Alcohol Free Subject Test read NO 
when it should say YES, and retested 80-006478. As I took care to stay away from the BAT Technician’s 
bathroom which was permeated with Lysol, 80-006478 correctly read 0.000 on the Alcohol Free Subject Test 
and reflected a YES in the Agency Inspection report (see attached March 2023 Agency Inspection reports for 
80-006478). 
 
Upon completion of my second Agency Inspection of 80-006478 I contacted Mr. Nicodemo and told him what 
had occurred. Mr. Nicodemo agreed that 80-006478 was in compliance with FAC 11D-8 and could be put into 
service for evidentiary breath collection. 
 
I also notified BAT Unit Manager Maria Moody of what had occurred via phone. 
 
Jason  
 
Corporal Jason C. Karlecke #6467 
Palm Beach Sheriff’s Office 
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Agency Inspector/Unit Training Officer/D.U.I. Unit 
3228 Gun Club Road 
West Palm Beach, Florida 33406 
Cell. (561) 660-1862 
Email: KarleckeJ@pbso.org 
 


